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Mr. John Ohanian 
3695 Frederick Drive, 
Ann Arbor, MI 48105 

Dear Mr. Ohanian: 

Archbishop Khajag Barsamian, Primate 

May 17, 1996 

We have received the resignation of Mr. Steven Mangigian from the Chairmanship of 
the Ann Arbor Armenian Church Parish Council. Due to his departure from this post, it is our 
pleasure to designate you as the new Chairman and the new Tivan. 

We are confident that you shall continue the work of building up the Body of Christ and 
His Church working co-operatively with Deacon Michael Ohanesian, whose good counsel and 
leadership will ensure the growth and development of your parish. 

We continue our prayers with fervor and hope that your community become a full parish 
of within our diocese. 

May Christ Our Lord continue to imbue you with grace, wisdom, courage and vision in 
your mission. 

c.c. Deacon Michael Ohanesian 

AKB/as 

With prayers, 

~~ .. \<._£~~~ 
Archbishop Khajag Barsamian 
Primate 
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